

Name:



Grammar:

Class: S8

Reading:

Ngày GV giao bài: Thứ, ngày/.....

Writing:

Ngày HS nộp bài: Thứ, ngày/.....

Mini Test:

GLOBAL ENGLISH 8

UNIT 9 – MUSIC – GRAMMAR 2 & WRITING

Lưu ý: Các từ vựng mở rộng thầy cô cho ghi trong vở (nếu có) và các từ vựng mở rộng trong phiếu đề có chú thích nghĩa: Con vẽ nhà chép mỗi từ 1 dòng để ghi nhớ nhé.

A. GRAMMAR

Participle clauses (Mệnh đề phân từ)

- **Mệnh đề phân từ** giúp chúng ta **diễn đạt** thông tin **một cách ngắn gọn** hơn. Nó được hình thành dưới dạng **phân từ hiện tại**, **phân từ quá khứ** và **phân từ hoàn thành**.

	Usage	Example
Present participle clause (V _{ing}) (Mệnh đề phân từ hiện tại)	Đưa ra kết quả của một hành động	<i>The bomb exploded, destroying the house.</i>
	Đưa ra lý do cho một hành động đang xảy ra	<i>Knowing she loved reading, Richard bought her a book.</i>
	Nói về hai hành động xảy ra đồng thời	<i>Standing in the queue, I realised I didn't have any money.</i>
	Thêm thông tin về chủ ngữ đang thực hiện hành động của mệnh đề chính	<i>Starting in the new year, the new policy bans cars in the city center.</i>
Past participle clause (PP) (Mệnh đề phân từ quá khứ)	Công dụng tương tự như câu điều kiện if	<i>Used in this way, it can help you clean faster. = If you use it in this way, you can clean faster.</i>
	Đưa ra lý do cho một hành động đã xảy ra	<i>Worried about the news, she called the hospital.</i>
	Thêm thông tin về chủ ngữ đã hoàn thành hành động của mệnh đề chính	<i>Filled with pride, he walked towards the stage.</i>
Perfect participle clause (Having + PP) (Mệnh đề phân từ hoàn thành)	Biểu đạt hành động mô tả trong mệnh đề đã kết thúc trước hành động trong mệnh đề chính .	<i>Having finished their training, they will be fully qualified doctors.</i>

***Note:** V-ing: động từ thêm đuôi -ing; PP = participle clause: quá khứ phân từ

***Lưu ý:** Mệnh đề phân từ có thể thay thế mệnh đề quan hệ trong một số câu.

***E.g.** If you receive an e-mail **containing** a virus, delete it immediately. = If you receive an e-mail **that contains** a virus, delete it immediately.

This is the last photograph **taken** of my grandmother. = This is the last photograph **that was taken** of my grandmother.

B. EXTRA VOCABULARY

No.	New words	Meanings	No.	New words	Meanings
1	catering school (n phr.)	trường đào tạo ẩm thực	4	fine dining (n phr.)	ăn uống cao cấp
2	three-course meal (n phr.)	bữa ăn gồm ba món (khai vị, món chính, tráng miệng)	5	apprenticeship (n)	thời gian học việc, thực tập
3	portion (n)	khẩu phần ăn	6	at a price (phr.)	với giá cao

***Note:** n = noun: danh từ; n phr. = noun phrase: cụm danh từ; phr. = phrase: cụm từ

*Con học thuộc nghĩa của từ, chính phát âm theo từ điển và chép mỗi từ **1 dòng** vào vở ghi.

C. CLASSWORK

WRITING

Write a short paragraph about your favorite type of music.

- What is your favorite type of music?
- Who is your favorite singer or band?
- Why do you like this type of music?
- When do you usually listen to it?
- How does this music make you feel?

Suggested Idea 1: Pop Music

❖ What is your favorite type of music?

- Pop music.
- Catchy melodies, easy to sing along to.

❖ Who is your favorite singer or band?

- Taylor Swift.
- Emotional lyrics, great storytelling.

❖ Why do you like this type of music?

- Fun and energetic beats.
- Helps me relax and stay positive.

❖ When do you usually listen to it?

- While studying.
- When working out.
- During free time.

❖ How does this music make you feel?

- Excited and happy.
- Motivated and inspired.

Suggested Idea 2: Classical Music

❖ What is your favorite type of music?

- Classical music.
- Relaxing and timeless.

❖ Who is your favorite singer or band?

- No specific singer.
- Favorite composers: Beethoven, Mozart, Chopin.

❖ Why do you like this type of music?

- Helps with concentration.
- Reduces stress and anxiety.

❖ When do you usually listen to it?

- While reading books.
- Before sleeping.
- When studying.

❖ How does this music make you feel?

- Calm and peaceful.
- Focused and refreshed.

D. HOMEWORK

GRAMMAR

I. Choose the correct answer for each of the following sentences.

0. The person _____ is my best friend.
 A. which helped the lost dog **B. helping the lost dog** C. whose dog helped
1. That's the woman _____ her bag on the train last week.
 A. that was lost B. lost C. losing
2. Did you see the tall man _____ to Rose?
 A. who talking B. talking C. having talked
3. The man _____ at the door was wearing a long black coat.
 A. who was stood B. stood C. standing
4. A hawk is a wild bird _____ small animals.
 A. eating B. ate C. having eaten
5. _____ his duty, the firefighter went home to rest.
 A. Having finished B. Finished C. Has finished

II. Fill in the blank with the correct form of the participle clause.

0. Opening (open) the envelope, I found two concert tickets.
1. The building collapsed, _____ (injure) two people.
2. _____ (wear) under normal clothes, a thermal (áo) layer keeps you warm in minus temperatures.
3. _____ (blind) by the sun, she didn't see the boy crossing the road.
4. _____ (confuse) by the changing information, they thought the plane was cancelled.
5. _____ (live) in India for two years, Kaleem could speak some Hindi.

III. Circle the correct answer.

0. The little girl **whose red dress worn / wearing the red dress** is my best younger sister.
1. **Running late for work / Who runs late for work**, John rushed out of the house without eating breakfast.
2. Sarah studied all night, **that aimed for the best grade / aiming for the best grade**.
3. The woman **who was worn a red hat / wearing a red hat** stood out in the crowd.
4. **To have received / Having received** the news, she immediately called her family.
5. **Losing / Lost** in the jungle, George had to find the way out on his own.

CAMBRIDGE READING PRACTICE

Lưu ý:

1. Khi làm bài tập có từ mới, các con phải tra từ điển. Sau khi tra từ điển, các con chép mỗi từ mới **1 dòng** để ghi nhớ.
2. Các con gạch chân các từ khoá chính trong bài đọc.

PART 3 Questions 11-15

For each question, choose the correct answer.

'Freshly' Restaurant

by Peter Newman

Last week my parents and I visited Freshly, a modern British restaurant, in the centre of Brighton, Sussex. So it was the perfect opportunity to write a review for the school paper.

All of the ingredients used in Freshly come from Sussex and the surrounding area. It was also the first restaurant in the world to be serving only English wine. Since opening in 2018 Freshly has won many awards. The owner and head chef at the restaurant is only 24 years old and she has been cooking three-course meals for her family since she was nine and still at junior school. Jane did an apprenticeship at the famous Grand Hotel, in Brighton, and later also went to catering school in London. She says this was one of the hardest courses she has ever done and sometimes she was so tired that she could hardly speak. Despite this, she never felt like giving up because she knew she was following her dream.

Freshly is a small restaurant with a view over the back streets of Brighton where you can watch the world walk by. The staff are always welcoming. The head waiter is very informative

about the food and how it is cooked and also from where all the ingredients have come from. The chefs are not scared to experiment, so the menu changes regularly. The chefs are lucky enough to be a team of good friends, and they try to eat out at different restaurants as often as they can. They take a lot of inspiration from their favourite chefs to make the Freshly experience as perfect as possible.

One thing to remember, however, is that you are limited to what they have that day on the menu. Freshly, however, will always cater for people with special food needs and vegetarians. The food is beautifully prepared and comes in small tasty portions. Wonderful homemade bread, too. Very nice - but expensive. Four set menus with an extra cheeseboard, two bottles of water and 2 coffees will cost around £150 without a tip. So yes, fine dining; but at a price.



11. **The food at Freshly**
 - A. is grown by the staff.
 - B. comes from places in or close to Brighton.
 - C. comes from all over the world.
 - D. comes all over Britain.
12. **Where did the owner start to train as a chef?**
 - A. at junior school
 - B. at university
 - C. at home with the help of her family
 - D. in a hotel
13. **How did Jane feel while she was training to be a chef?**
 - A. She was really tired but felt positive about the experience.
 - B. She wanted to give up because of the pressure.
 - C. She wasn't sure if she would be successful.
 - D. She found it quite easy to finish the training.
14. **What is said about Freshly restaurant?**
 - A. The head waiter is in charge of the menu.
 - B. The staff often change jobs because they like to do different things.
 - C. It is a big and fancy restaurant with a great view.
 - D. The staff have a very good relationship with each other.
15. **What would Peter say about Freshly restaurant?**

A. Freshly restaurant may serve tasty food but it is extremely pricey - not worth it. C. A famous chef that tried rather unsuccessfully to set up a different kind of restaurant.	B. A great effort from a successful young chef who supports local products. D. The cheerful staff and nice location are the only things that are worth mentioning.
--	---